
Date:  

 

To the insured 

 

 

This is to notify you that you are in arrears with your National Health Insurance premium as shown in the 

attached reminder, and you are requested to pay for it as soon as possible.  

 

If you have difficulty in paying your insurance premium by the due date, please present yourself at Health 

Insurance and Annuity Division at Kamagaya City Hall to discuss your payment scheme.  

 

If we do not hear from you by the indicated due date, we will conduct an asset investigation on your 

workplace and banks and may have your property (salaries, savings and etc.) seized to pay for the arrears. 

 

If this letter has crossed your payment, please accept our apologies and disregard this letter. 

 

If you enroll in Employees’ Health Insurance system at your workplace, you need to do the withdrawal 

procedure for your National Health Insurance system immediately. Otherwise, you will be continuously 

charged for the premium every year.  

 

1. Consultation dates and hours: Monday through Friday excluding National holidays 

                            8:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

2. Out-of-hours service: 8/8，8/12 

                    5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

3. Venue: Health Insurance and Annuity Division 

On the1st floor of Kamagaya City Hall (Please enter from the entrance close to Citizens Affairs 

Division.) 

4. Required documents: Identification papers (Drivers’ License, Passport, etc.) and an Inkan or Hanko 

                    (Personal Seal) 

Note: If the application is made by a proxy, his/her identification papers and a letter of proxy are required.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts: Insurance Premium Desk 

Health Insurance and Annuity Division, Kamagaya City Hall 

Tel: 047-445-1208 (Direct line) 


